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From DG Steve
My year as District Governor is coming to completion. Another month 

and we will welcome the new incoming District Governor Ray 
Najar.

It has been an interesting month with attending the Multiple Districts 
Council of Governors for the last time. Followed by the Multiple District 
Convention in Traralgon Victoria, which was very informative and a 
chance to catch up with Lions friends.

We held a successful Club Development Day in Whyalla for far and mid 
north clubs joining with Eyre Peninsular clubs. These development days 
are a great way of finding out what's going on in Lions and to discuss 
any topics that club members may have. There is still the club training, 
but the day is very much different than what it was. So just because you 
attended one 10 or 20 years ago, maybe in the last century for some, it 
is a great day to catch up with what is happening around the traps and 
enjoying a great meal. I would urge all lions to attend these days.

June is busy with clubs holding their Handover events. Remember it's 
a time to celebrate the great work that clubs wave continued to do and 
the leadership shown. It is a time for the incoming leadership to take 
over the reins for the coming year. I believe that there are even some 
“Claytons” handovers as the same leadership group is continuing.

We are still in growth regarding district membership, 
which is great news. Let's finish the year strong and 
keep getting all new members on the Portal. Ask 
yourselves, "Do we really need to drop members?" 
This year has seen the least amount of dropped 
members for many years. 

This great news, as it shows, that clubs are 
engaging with new members in a positive way. 
New members are obviously feeling welcomed and 
challenged.

                                             Continued on page 2
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From DG Steve (cont.)
KEY POINTS FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING WHICH MIGHT 
BE OF INTEREST. 

The Youth of the Year final was, as always, a highlight of the 
convention. Congratulations to Jasper Robinson from Q4, who 
is our 2025 Lions Youth of the Year! What an incredible day 
filled with inspiring speeches from all the contestants. They each 
made it a challenging decision for the judges - and a memorable 
event for everyone!

GAT – Council has approved the conduct of a GLT and GST 
District Coordinators workshop in August 2025. 

Member records: District Governors are requested to remind 
their clubs, particularly the Club Secretaries, of the importance 
of having their club member details correctly recorded in 
the Lion Portal as at 30 June 2025 Lions year. Advice of the 
number of Leos and Leo Clubs as at 30 June 2025 must still be 
provided.

Scams and computer risks: District Governors are requested 
to communicate to their clubs the threats associated with 

THE MESSAGE

computer and banking scams to ensure that clubs put in place 
procedures to minimise the associated risks.

Incoming Cabinet Secretary and Treasurer training: Incoming 
Cabinet Secretary training will now be conducted in February 
each year and incoming Cabinet Treasurer training will also be 
conducted at the same location and time.

Governor-Generals Patronage: Please note the confirmation of 
Her Excellency the Honourable Ms Sam Mostyn AC, Governor-
General of the Commonwealth of Australia, as Patron of Lions 
Australia.

All Districts are encouraged to view Multiple District vacancies 
and to share that information with suitable Lions, encouraging 
them to apply. The Multiple District has currently far too many 
vacant positions.

Cheers,
Steve Fawcett
District Governor
Lions District 201 C1
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Welcome To Our 
New Lion Members
Welcome to the District C1 Lions Family.

Glenside
Michael Williams sponsored by Peter Keam

Lock
Caroline Longmire sponsored by Graham Spiers
Jeffrey Longmire sponsored by Graham Spiers

Salisbury
Divyanshu Chauhan sponsored by Lauren Brug
Sanjam Kohli sponsored by Lauren Brug

Diabetes Support
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Thank You, Are U OK?, Thanks!
There comes a time when good things must come to 

an end and after four years, I am passing the baton 
as District Membership Co-ordinator. I want to thank all 
members for their support and the four District Governors who 
appointed me. Membership is an interesting topic, as it is the 
topic we don't want to talk about but is key to our survival as 
an organisation and allowing us to serve our communities.

We have recruited over 152 members this year and dropped 
over 112 which means, as I have been saying for a while, our 
biggest challenge is not recruitment because if we work on it 
and are out serving our communities people will join. While 
we are currently at healthy net growth in our District especially 
compared to others. I would describe us as stable, and we 
cannot be complacent.

The challenge for the new GMA team and GMT Leonie is to 
inspire our clubs to retain our members. I know that Leonie 
has some innovative ideas and I hope that all members 
support her and the new GMA team to continue the growth in 
our District. 

If we can cut the drops, then we will move forward and at 
pace. If we can have a new club go from 1 to 35 members 
in several months and have many clubs recruiting new 
members the evidence, is, we can grow. However, retention 
requires more work. It requires communication with members, 
discussing their needs and ideas and embracing a club model 
that is inclusive and works for your members.

Ask these ten questions before you drop a new:
  1. Why haven’t we seen that member for a while? 
  2. Do they have personal issues that are keeping them away  
      for being involved? 
  3. Are they busy with family or work commitments that are  
      preventing them from participating? 
  4. Have they become disengaged with meetings through  
      boredom or not given a responsibility to feel a valued part  
      of the club?
  5. Have they had some kind of conflict with another  
      member? 
  6. Are your clubs’ projects fun and engaging for the  
      members? 
  7. Are these members feeling valued for the time they can  
      give? (not everyone can give 100%)
  8. Are they feeling valued for the outside experience they  
      can offer the club? 
  9. Has anybody from the club actually contacted them  
      personally, not by email but phone or face to face to see  
      how they are and why they have not been to a club  
      meeting or activity lately? 
 10. Are we just dropping them because they can't attend  
      meetings or can't pay at the moment? 

It is a collective responsibility of all members to support each 
other, work with each other and check in with each other. It 

is not just down to the President, Secretary or Membership 
Chair, while these executive members do all have a role to 
play. They may not be the person who recruited them or the 
person that is closest to them or the person who knows what 
is occurring in their life. Let's stand together to serve together.

While most Lions don't serve for recognition, it is always 
nice to be recognised. Do you present certificates? Thank 
members at the end of events? Thank other members? Again 
this is not a board responsibility, we all serve together and the 
more of us, the less work. 

As far as celebrating our members achievements, have you 
considered awarding your deserving members a Melvin Jones 
Fellowship or one of the other awards from our foundations. 
I am sure every club has a deserving recipient for their 
contributions. You could also consider a King's Birthday 
or Australia Day honour. Raise the topic with your fellow 
members, your executive and let's thank the members.

I mentioned our foundations and you can also mention 
them when you are promoting Lions and looking to attract 
new members. PDG Peter Korndorfer recently gave a very 
comprehensive presentations regarding Lions Foundations, 
there are so many, and we need to be promoting them to 
members new and old. You can access the presentation from 
Cabinet Secretary Sandy Royal or from PDG Peter.

When we set out to recruit, we often forget to mention one 
of the greatest benefits our association offers – LCIF. Our 
foundation allows us to make an impact far beyond the 
borders of our communities. It makes us a powerful force for 
those who need help the most. Here are some talking points 
to use when recruiting someone who is interested in our work 
around the world.

  • Lions believe service doesn’t only take place at home.
  • LCIF awards about US$40 million in grants each year.
  • Grants primarily support our global causes: hunger, 	
    diabetes, vision, childhood cancer, disaster relief,  
    environment, youth and humanitarian aid.
  • 100% of all donations to LCIF go towards grants and  
    programs.

At your next recruitment event, make sure to mention LCIF 
and our other foundations when you are asked what Lions do 
to serve. People will want to be a part of an organization that 
is truly changing the world.

Once again thank you and see you in my next role soon.

Kind Regards
Alex Coates
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PEACE POSTER
"Together as One"
The kits are now available for $25 per kit, purchase from the Lions Australia 

shop.

This year’s theme is “Together As One”. Now is the time to approach schools 
within your area to take part in this year’s PEACE  POSTER Contest.  The 
Peace Posters will be judged at our District Convention in Adelaide, 10th to 
12th October. I am happy to collect the posters from your club or they can be 
brought along to the convention.  

All students who participate will receive a certificate, District winners will also 
receive a trophy!

If I can help in anyway, please feel free to give me a call, 0411 637 513 or email 
me at juliepickles941@gmail.com I am happy to come and speak to your club 
members at a meeting!

Thank you.
Julie Pickles – President Lions Club of Paralowie Inc.  
District 201C1 (2025- 2026) Peace Poster Chairperson.

Each month, we will celebrate 
the anniversary of each club in 

our district.

June 2025

Club Charter 
Anniversaries

Celebrating 47 years
Maitland & District - 16 June 1978

Celebrating 53 years
Adelaide Hellenic - 23 June 1972

Celebrating 58 years
Barossa Valley - 26 June 1967

Jamestown - 15 June 1967
Onkaparinga - 19 June 1967Dates for Nominations

Dates for nominations and notices of motion for 201C1 District Convention 
10-12 October 2025.

Closing Date: 13th July 2025
Notices of Motion of a Project Nature

Closing Date: 12th August 2025
District Governor 2026/27
First Vice District Governor 2026/27
Second Vice District Governor 2026/27
 
LMRF Representative 2026/29
Due to a vacancy in 2024, a further call for the position for a two year term is 
called.
LMRF 2026/28
 
District Convention Host Club 2027
Notices of a General Nature
Notices of Motion of a Constitution or By Laws nature
 
Please note: Notices of Motion must be accompanied by a full explanation for 
circulation to Clubs for their information.

Forms for nominations are available  from the District Website and are to reach 
Cabinet Secretary (elect) Lion Carol (Carolb801@gmail.com) and myself 
(lanceleak@exemail.com.au) strictly by the closing dates.
 
PDG Lance Leak OAM
C&BL Chair
0418 834 425
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On Tuesday 20 May, President Ian Satterley inducted new 
member Carla Banks into the club & presented her with 

her welcome kit. Carla’s sponsor, Judy Higginson, presented 
Carla with her lapel pin, which she then attached. Ian then 
presented Judy with her sponsor certificate. Ian then asked 
all members to come up & welcome Carla into the Club.

Carla had already been busy volunteering before joining & 
has proved to be valuable to the club. Welcome Carla!

At our works meeting on Tues 6 May, the club did the election 
of all the other Office bearers. We also set our Handover date 
for Sat 26 July. 

At the meeting, an International Chevron Award was given 
to Jenni Kendal for 10 years service. Congratulations 
Jenni! Laurie Edmonds received his International Chevron 
Award for 45 years at the dinner meeting on Tues 15 April. 
Congratulations Laurie!

We decided that we will look into supplying 20 toiletry packs 
to the hospital for patients, who go into hospital unexpectedly, 
who have no family in the area, so that they had the basics 
eg toothbrush/paste etc.        
 
A request from the hospital for 8 new TV’s for the patients 
rooms has seen 3 other groups donate money towards 6 TV’s 
& we decided to donate money for the other 2 TV’s. A plaque 
will be put on the 2 TV’s with our Club’s name on it.           

Club members have helped with catering recently for a 
dinner for 36 people at Steamtown on Fri 2 May. On Wed 
14 May, members catered for a Bbq dinner for 26 people at 
Steamtown.      

Club members continue to do bingo, which was held on Fri 
9 May & do the Lions Rose Garden watering & maintenance 
out at the cemetery, as well as keeping the Lions Memorial 
Fountain clean. Donuts & bingo were done on Sat 3 May for 
the elections & was a busy day.

Our Club hosted the Cancer Council’s ‘Australia’s Biggest 
Morning Tea’ on Fri 23 May from 10-12pm at the Senior 
Citizens Hall to a large crowd of locals & tourists, raising 
$689.60 on the day. The Club will possibly add to this amount 
at the next works meeting.

Members set up the table & decorations the night before 
& also cooked a range of delicious slices & scones for the 
day. Entertainment was provided by the Primary School 
students doing songs & dances. The St. Joseph’s School 
Choir students sang several songs. The audience loved the 
entertainment provided by the students!

Several Club members & family members joined the 
Peterborough Rodeo’s ‘Trivia Quiz Night’ on Sat 24 May at 
the Town Hall, which was a fun night, with our team ‘Lions on 
Mane” coming third.

News from Peterborough & District
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A Sausage for Democracy
Members of the Lions Club of Athelstone-Rostrevor Inc 

spent a hectic but satisfying day cooking and serving 
650 "Democracy Sausages" at the Division of Sturt Polling 
Booth located at the Stradbroke School, Rostrevor, to raise 
funds for Operation Flinders and to alleviate the hunger of 
voters snared by the smell of cooking sausages and onions. 
Radio Station 5AA donated, I understand, 20,000 worth of 
sausages to polling booths who took advantage of their offer 
as we did for a share based on the number we thought we 
could sell. 

The day was long, but thankfully not hot so slaving over a hot 
BBQ plate was bearable. The club also sold soft drinks, Lions 
Christmas Cakes and Lions Cake Slices which proved to be 
very much sought after by voters.

Special thanks to President Cameron, our chef extraordinaire, 
Lions Trevor Symonds, John Heffernan, Yvonne Menz, Joe 
Vaiana and Michael Cook who gave of their time on the day 
to make this project a success.

A sizeable profit was made with the nett proceeds, plus 
a further contribution from our club, is being donated to 
Operation Flinders, an organisation which our club supports.

The photograph shows left to right: Lions Trevor Symons (in 
the background wearing a Hat), Cameron Wyers, Michael 
Cook, Joe Vaiana (partly obscured) and Yvonne Menz, with 
Lion John Heffernan (not shown).

On Sunday, 4 May, some of the same members spent 
time volunteering as drink station marshalls for the South 
Australian Road Runners Inc marathon, an organisation 
which we also assist at their projects. No photos are available 
for this project.

On 14 May Glenside Lions made a momentous decision. 
Starting in July, our business meetings will resemble 

those of most other clubs, with decision-making by all 
members present.  This replaces a system whereby the 
Board made decisions subject to ratification at the next 
business meeting.  

Hitherto the Board has met monthly.  Under the new 
arrangement, Board meetings will be less frequent and 
triggered by need rather than the calendar.

On the same day President Leonie Varga inducted Michael 
Williams (centre of the photo) as our newest member, 
sponsored by Peter Keam.  Michael is the Community 
Engagement Manager of Fat Farmers Rural Health Initiative.  
That role requires a lot of travelling, but when he’s in Adelaide 
Michael will be a vigorous Lion.

Our second meeting in May was a joint one with Burnside 

Lions – an annual tradition – at the Marryatville Hotel.  Our 
guest speaker was Dr John Willoughby of Vision Of Islands, a 
charity that provides free eye care treatment and teaching in 
the Pacific Islands.

Our Handover Dinner will take place on Wednesday 25 June, 
combined with a celebration of Glenside Lions Club’s 45th 
birthday.  It will be at the Eastwood Community Centre, with 
which we have had a long and close association.
For over a year Glenside Lions and their partners have been 
meeting for purely social purposes at what we’ve called a 
coffee catch-up.  These meetings take place from 10am on 
the first Thursday of every month at the Feathers Hotel’s 
Pavilion Café.  Any other Lion is welcome to drop in.

Correction: Glenside Lions’ Foodbank collection at the 
Bookmart will be on Saturday 5 July for one day only, from 
10am to 3pm.  Last month we reported that we’d be collecting 
over a fortnight beginning on 31 May.

News from Glenside Lions Club
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Jokes from Around C1

FromThe Editor

w w w . l i o n s 2 0 1 c 1 . o r g . a u

As we reach the end of the 2024/25 Lions year, it's a time to 
reflect on the past 12 months, and plan for the upcoming year. 
This is also where my time as Editor comes to an end as this 
will be my final newsletter.

I would like to extend my heartfelt thanks to all the clubs, 
and individual members, who took the time to share their 
stories, events, photos, jokes, and everything inbetween. Your 
contributions have been the heartbeat of this newsletter, and 
it's been great to help showcase the incredible work being done 
across our district.

As I hand over the reins, I look forward to seeing the newsletter 
continue to evolve and celebrate all that Lions do. 

Keep serving, keep inspiring and keep sharing.

Yours in Service,
Petrea Stacey
District Newsletter Editor 


